
11th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
 

Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ 
The Transubstantiation of the World  

 
Dear Holy People of God,  
 
During the 16th century Reformation Movement, two positions clashed regarding the meaning of 
the Eucharist. The Protestant Reformers following Luther, put forth the position of 
“Consubstantiation,” why essentially attributed a symbolic meaning to the words of Christ, “this 
is my Body;” “this is my Blood.” To Luther and the position of “consubstantiation,” the bread and 
wine were the body and blood of Christ only when the community was gathered at the time of 
the Liturgy.  
 
Later reformers went beyond Luther, taking this “cloud of the symbolic” further by claiming that 
the bread and wine were just entirely symbols of Christ, and not his body and blood, even when 
the community gathers, as Luther had taught. This later development in protestant theology 
became commonplace in protestant churches, for whom the Eucharist is just a symbolic presence 
of Christ.  
 
The Council Trent [1545 – 1563] refuted the Protestant position and restated the tradition, 
orthodox position: After consecration, the bread and wine become the Body and Blood of Christ. 
John Chapter Six provided a theological basis for interpreting the words of Christ at the Last 
Supper: “This is my body;” “This is my blood.” The word “transubstantiation” explained the 
orthodox position: there was a change or transformation of the substance of bread and wine, a 
change not subjected to the laws of physics, for as Thomas Aquinas taught, before the Eucharist, 
the senses of sight, taste, touch and smell are deceived. The only sense that remains is to hear, 
for faith comes from hearing [Romans 10:17].  
 
Dear Holy People of God, if the Eucharist comes about by transubstantiation, then we have a task 
as well: To receive the Eucharist means being sent to bring about a transubstantiation of the 
world as well, to change the substance of the world from a place of violence, hatred, division and 
strife, into a place of love, unity and peace, for the Eucharist is the source of our unity as 
Christians. May we continue to work towards this transubstantiation of the world, challenges 
notwithstanding.  
Courage and God bless us all, Fr. Maurice  

 


